
 Debbie Powell 
Vice President, Asset, Risk Management 
and Community Wildfire Safety Program 
 

245 Market Street 
San Francisco, CA 94105 
 

 
December 31, 2020 
 
 
 
California State Hazard Mitigation Officer 
California Governor's Office of Emergency Services 
3650 Schriever Avenue 
Mather, California 95655 
 
Dear State Hazard Mitigation Officer, 
 
Pacific Gas and Electric Company recognizes that the FEMA BRIC grant application and selection 
process will take significant time to complete, with project selection not likely to occur until late 2021.  
Final project approval and funding award letters will require additional time.  This extended timeline is 
accounted for and reflected in the project schedule, as submitted in the project application materials.  
Despite the extended timeline for pursuing the grant opportunity and executing construction, Pacific Gas 
and Electric Company remains committed to providing the required local match funding for the Menlo 
Park SAFER Bay Project. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Debbie Powell  
Vice President, Asset, Risk Management, and Community Wildfire Safety Program  


